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13 EDUCATION DEPARTMENT - TRANSFER OF POST TO ENVIRONMENTAL AND
CONSUMER PROTECTION DEPARTMENT (AN182-2003)

Reference is made to Article V of the minute of meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee of
10th June, 2002 wherein it was remitted to the Director of Environmental and Consumer Protection to
introduce appropriate monitoring arrangements to ensure that food safety procedures are adhered to
throughout the Council.

Part of this exercise will include the transfer, on a pilot basis, of an employee of the Education
Department who is currently involved in similar work.  The employee has been consulted and is in
agreement with this proposal.

Accordingly, the Committee is requested to approve, for a pilot period of one year, the transfer and
redesignation of this post to Food Safety Officer.

The Revenue Budgets of the Education and Environmental and Consumer Protection Departments
will be amended accordingly.  This proposal also involves a regrading from AP4, £19,632-£21,732 to
AP5 £22,398-£24,396 and the cost of this proposal will be met from the Environmental and Consumer
Protection Department's Revenue Budget.


